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Dear Parent/Carers, 

 
This week, it has been wonderful to welcome you into school to 

spend some time with your child's class teacher, finding out 

how they're getting on in school. 

 

On Monday all Key Stage 2 pupils took part in a free STEM 

(Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics) 

workshop.  Pupils taking part in the EKO Robotics Challenge 

delivered by Hyett Education built and were able to code 

robots to complete a range of missions. The challenges 

encouraged teamwork, problem-solving, creative thinking and 

coding/cyber skills. 

I am proud to say that our workshop facilitator, Mr Anderson, 

commented on the excellent teamwork, courage and 

resilience demonstrated by our pupils.   

Pupils commented on how inspired they 

were by the 

workshops with 

many pupils 

saying they 

wanted to find 

out more about 

a career in 

coding! 
 

Playground equipment 

We have sourced new playground equipment for our KS1 

playground and Mr Nute is looking at ways to make play and 

lunchtimes better for all pupils by looking at games, clubs and 

equipment available at these times.  He is working closely with 

our MTA staff, who already work hard to  to improve lunchtime 

play- especially when the weather is so wet and we cannot 

always use the field or adventure playground.   

 

I would like to mention the super job our Yr. 6 playground 

monitors are doing to support the younger pupils at play and 

lunchtimes.  Thank you goes to Mathew R, Lola G-P, Millie W, 

Amelia H-P & Freddie H for being such positive role models. 
 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs J Tierney and the Primary Phase team 

Dates for the diary 

 

December 

2nd – Non-Pupil Day 

        School Closed 

3rd – Rainbow Theatre 

4th – Primary Open Morning @ 

9.30am  

13th – Academy Christmas 

Fayre@ 2.45pm 

16th – Yr.1 - 6 Carol Service @  

St Clements 2.00pm 

17th – EYFS Nativity @ 9.15am 

18th – Christmas Dinner 

20th – School closing at 1pm  

 

January 2025 

6th – Back to school 
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Celebrations 

Attendance 

Matters 

This year’s attendance by 

Year Group: 

Reception – 83.8% 

Year 1 – 90.7% 

Year 2 – 95.7% 

Year 3 – 94.1% 

Year 4 – 93.7% 

Year 5 – 96.2% 

Year 6 – 94.5% 

Year 7 – 95.1% 

Year 8 – 93.4% 

Year 9 – 90.3% 

Year 10 – 89.4% 

Year 11 – 90.1% 

School attendance for 

the year so far is 

currently 

 92.5 %  

Thank you for supporting 

our target of 96%  

  

Primary celebrations 

‘Stars in our eyes’ 

 

Mollie H& Asma J – Nursery 

Skyla-Lin G & Tia G – Reception 

Hunter C& Kobe-Jack W – Class 1 

Jordan Y & Mia M – Class 2/3 

Richard R & Kirsty-Mae S – Class 

3/4 

Leo M & Sofia N – Class 5 

Mollie S & Darcey S – Class 6 
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What have we been up to: 
 

Children in Need Day 2024 

We held our annual Children in Need fundraising day today demonstrating our 

school's value of COMPASSION!  Pupils took part in a carousel of activities: hula 

hooping, skipping rope, dancing with Pudsey, quizzing and creating their own 

superhero characters using AI!  A huge thank you to Miss Duke for organising all the 

events of the day and to everyone who made donations or bought a cake at the 

cake sale.  We raised £161.34 to help make life lighter for children across the UK. 
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Christmas has officially arrived in 2/3 this week with a particularly rousing rendition of 

Silent Night on Glockenspiels... Luckily, we have a few weeks to practise!  

At the start of the year, Miss Duke and Mr Nute set each pupil in class 3-4 a reading 

challenge to read 10 books with the associated Accelerated Reader quiz this term. 

So far, these amazing pupils have all read at minimum of 10 reading books each 

and completed the comprehension quiz! We are so proud of their hard-work and 

determination but mostly we are so pleased that pupils in class 3-4 are discovering a 

love of reading! Collectively as a class, the pupils have read a whopping 96 books 

this term with a total of 195,810 words! Utterly FANTASTIC! Well done 3-4! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 3/4 have been busy in our DT lessons considering and evaluating; designing 

and making prototype bird hides after Mrs Tierney set us a challenge! The class 

realised that their structures were not strong enough with just parallel sides and 

discovered that a triangle helps make a structure a lot stronger. 
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Year 6 recited, 'In Flander's 

Field' by John McCrae as part 

of our Remembrance service 

at school. They were so calm 

and respectful of the event 

and did a super job! 

 

 

 

 

PCSO Jess- Dartmouth Police visit 

Year 5 and 6 were visited by our local Police Community Support Officer, Jess. She 

talked about how we can keep ourselves safe on our phones and to only send 

messages that are thoughtful and kind.  

 

Jess also spoke about keeping safe at the park and even if playing rough is a "laugh" 

or a "joke", it makes the community feel unsafe and the police will intervene. The 

children were also told what to do if they feel unsure or see something unsafe 

happen and where to find the police station.  

 

PCSO Jess also spoke about the use of appropriate language in public places and 

advised pupils that swearing and abusive language is not allowed in public places- 

just like at school! 

 

She warned pupils about keeping away from the New Cotton Farm playground that 

is under development as there has been an increase in anti-social behaviour there 

recently that police are keeping a close eye on. 

 

We also spoke about how our school rules were still in place while pupils were in their 

school uniform, even if it was outside school and outside of school hours. 

 

All of the children listening 

intently and asked really 

good questions.  PCSO Jess 

said she would be 

increasing her visits to the 

local park and encouraged 

pupils to come and say hi 

when they see her.  We will 

be working with PCSO Jess 

more closely over the 

course of the year.   

 

We are so lucky to live in a community where we all work together to keep our 

young people safe. 
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In Mrs Perrott’s Art Room 
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If you have any unopened bottles, tins, biscuits or chocolates that 

you would like to donate to our tombola, please drop at reception 

before Friday 6th December. Thank you 
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